

Шифра ученика:	
Укупан број бодова	n:

МИНИСТАРСТВО ПРОСВЕТЕ ЗАВОД ЗА ВРЕДНОВАЊЕ КВАЛИТЕТА ОБРАЗОВАЊА И ВАСПИТАЊА

школска 2023/2024. година

тест ЕНГЛЕСКИ ЈЕЗИК

ПРИЈЕМНИ ИСПИТ ЗА УПИС У ПРВИ РАЗРЕД УЧЕНИКА СА ПОСЕБНИМ СПОСОБНОСТИМА ЗА ФИЛОЛОШКЕ НАУКЕ ШКОЛСКА 2024/2025. ГОДИНА

УПУТСТВО ЗА РАД

- За решавање теста предвиђено је 120 минута.
- Задатке не мораш да радиш према редоследу којим су дати.
- Коначне одговоре напиши **хемијском оловком**. Током решавања задатака можеш да користиш графитну оловку, резач, гумицу и празан папир за радну верзију састава.
- Не признају се одговори који су написани графитном оловком, као ни одговори који су прецртавани и исправљани.
- Ако завршиш раније, предај тест и тихо изађи.

Желимо ти много успеха на пријемном испиту!

^{*} Тестове, као ни делове тестова, није дозвољено умножавати нити јавно објављивати без претходне сагласности Министарства просвете

1. READ THE TEXT AND CHOOSE THE CORRECT ANSWER BY CIRCLING THE LETTER IN FRONT OF IT.

 $(5 \times 2 \text{ points} = 10 \text{ points})$

Uncle Vernon was pulling on his coat when Harry spoke to him. He stopped and turned, his fist raised, his face an ugly mess.

"If you sign my permission form," Harry went on quickly, "I swear I'll remember where I'm supposed to go to school and I'll act like I'm normal and everything."

Harry could tell that Uncle Vernon was thinking it over, even if his teeth were bared and a vein was throbbing in his temple.

"Right," he snapped finally. "I shall monitor your behaviour carefully during Marge's visit. If, at the end of it, you've toed the line and kept to the story, I'll sign your bloody form."

He wheeled around, pulled at the doorknob, and slammed the front door so hard that one of the little panes of glass at the top fell out.

Harry didn't return to the kitchen. He went back to his bedroom. If he was going to act like a 'normal' person, he'd better start now. Slowly and sadly he gathered up all his presents and his birthday cards and hid them under the loose floorboard with his homework. But he didn't have long to brood. In next to no time, Aunt Petunia was shrieking up the stairs for Harry to get ready to welcome their guest.

"Get the door!" Aunt Petunia hissed at him.

A feeling of great gloom in his stomach, Harry pulled the door open.

On the threshold stood Aunt Marge. "Where's my Dudley?" she roared.

Harry's cousin Dudley came waddling down the hall, his blond hair plastered flat to his head, a bow tie just visible under his many chins. Aunt Marge thrust her suitcase into Harry, knocking the wind out of him, seized Dudley in a tight one-armed hug, and planted a large kiss on his cheek.

Harry knew perfectly well that Dudley only put up with Marge's hugs out of interest, and sure enough, when they broke apart, Dudley had a crisp note clutched in his fist.

They all proceeded into the kitchen, leaving Harry alone in the hall with the suitcase. But he wasn't complaining; any excuse not to be with Aunt Marge was fine by him, so he began to heave the case upstairs into the spare bedroom, taking as long as he could.

(Adapted from *Harry Potter and the Prisoner of Azkaban* by J.K. Rowling)

1.	What is going on with Uncle Vernon?	
	a) He looks messy.	
	b) He is having problems with his teeth and veins.	
	c) He is extremely angry.	
	d) He is pulling a wheeled suitcase.	
2.	In the text the expression <i>toe the line</i> means Harry should	
	a) walk on his toes.	
	b) do what is expected of him.	
	c) point the line where Uncle Vernon should sign the form.	
	d) cut his toe on a pane of glass.	
3.	Which one of the following statements is true?	
	a) Aunt Marge arrived soon after Uncle Vernon left.	
	b) Harry is not normal because he hides his homework.	
	c) Harry was sad for a long time.	
	d) Harry's bedroom is downstairs.	
4.	What do we learn about Dudley?	
	a) He has one arm.	
	b) He is fat.	
	c) He has fake hair.	
	d) He plays with bow and arrow.	
5.	Dudley had a crisp note clutched in his fist means	
	a) He was still eating crisps when he hugged Aunt Marge.	
	b) He was planning to hit Aunt Marge.	
	c) He broke something belonging to Aunt Marge.	
	d) He got money from Aunt Marge.	
		/10 points

2. READ THE TEXT, THEN CIRCLE THE LETTER IN FRONT OF THE ANSWER WHICH YOU THINK COMPLETES THE SENTENCE.

 $(20 \times 1 \text{ point} = 20 \text{ points})$

			(20 KT point 20 points)		
Eighteen-year-old Elizabet	th Cochrane (1)	in Pittsburgh	when the local newspaper published		
an article titled "What Girls are Good For" - (2) babies and keeping house was the answer,					
(3) the article.	The article displeased	Elizabeth (4)	that she wrote an anonymous		
reply, (5) in tu	rn impressed the paper's	editor, who ran an	ad, asking the writer (6)		
herself. When Elizabeth co	ontacted him, he hired h	ner (7)	It was customary (8) the		
time for female reporters	to use pen names, so th	ne editor gave her o	one under which she (9)		
become famous – Nellie Bl	y.				
(10) writing a c	controversial series of arti	icles about the work	ring (11) of female factory		
workers, at age 21 Bly left f	or Mexico on a dangero	us and unprecedent	ted (for a woman) (12) to		
- ·		=	13) of Joseph Pulitzer of		
_		•	er project that made her famous. (15)		
			Psychiatric Hospital," Bly gave a (16)		
			d insanity – so (17) that		
she soon found herself ser	nt to the hospital. The re	eport she published	l of her ten days there was a success		
	-		lly ill. The following year Bly did her		
-			d inspired by Jules Verne's <i>Around the</i>		
World in 80 Days. With on	ly two days' notice, Bly (20) on	November 14, 1889, carrying a travel		
bag with her toiletries and			, 0		
	C				
1. a) has been living	b) has lived	c) was living	d) had lived		
2. a) having	b) have	c) to have	d) having had		
3. a) by	b) according to	c) tells	d) proven		
4. a) such	b) so much	c) a lot	d) as much		
5. a) who	b) when	c) that	d) which		
6. a) to identify	b) identifying	c) for identity	d) to have identity		
7. a) in place	b) instant	c) on the spot	d) once		
8. a) once upon	b) at	c) during	d) in		
9. a) would	b) must	c) can	d) could've		
10. a) Though	b) After	c) In spite	d) Without		
11. a) conditionals	b) state	c) order	d) conditions		
12. a) missionary	b) assignment	c) work	d) goal		
13. a) received attention	b) had been grabbed	c) was noticed	d) caught the eye		
14. a) has begun	b) was beginning	c) began	d) had begun		
15. a) While	b) So that	c) In order	d) How		
16. a) unreal	b) pretending	c) false	d) invented		
17. a) believably	b) true	c) convincing	d) likely		
18. a) caused by	b) led to	c) ended up	d) made in		
19. a) more	b) the most	c) very	d) most		
20. a) set off	b) set in	c) set up	d) set under		
			/20 points		

3. READ THE TEXT FIRST. THEN WRITE THE CORRECT FORM OF THE WORD IN BRACKET IN THE SAME LINE. WRITE ONLY ONE WORD ON EACH LINE. FOLLOW THE EXAMPLE (0).

(10 x 1 point= 10 points)

When Bly went on her (0) <u>SENSATIONAL</u> trip around the world,	(0) SENSATION
Pulitzer's biggest (1)	(1) COMPETE	
immediately sent out on	e of its reporters to race her, travelling in	
the (2)	direction. As Pulitzer had hoped,	(2) OPPOSE
this brought a lot of (3)	, as readers	(3) PUBLIC
(4)f	followed news on Bly's journey.	(4) EAGER
At age 31 Bly married th	e industrialist and (5)	(5) MILLION
R. Seaman, leaving behin	nd her career as a journalist. She was creative and p	atented
two (6)	, but after a while she found the world of	(6) INVENT
business (7)	and within a few years, under her	(7) INTEREST
(8)t	he company went bankrupt.	(8) LEADER
When World War I brok	te out, she returned to journalism, becoming	
one of the first women re	eporters to work in an active war zone.	
Bly's (9)	exciting and adventurous life	(9) CREDIBLE
ended (10)	than it should have, when she died	(10) EARLY
of pneumonia in New Yo	ork at age 57.	
		/10 points
		1

4.	READ THE TEXT BELOW AND THINK OF THE WORD WHICH BEST FITS EACH GAP. USE
	ONLY ONE WORD IN EACH GAP. FOLLOW THE EXAMPLE (0).

(15 x 1 point = 15 points)

A good night's sleep?

I am (0) a deep sle	eeper, and I	(1) ever wake up suc	ddenly in the middle	e of the night. That is
why I(2	2) wondering why I wol	ke up last night	(3) all nights. W	hat do I mean? Well,
strangely enough, l	I couldn't sleep well last	t night due	(4) a headache that	was giving me a hard
time(5	5) a result, I decided to g	go downstairs to the ki	tchen to take	(6) aspirin. While
I was walking dow	n the stairs, I suddenly	heard someone	(7) to unclock	the front door. I hid
behind the kitchen	door, and,	(8) my astonishment	, I saw two men dres	sed in black entering
(9) hou	use. It turned	(10) that they were	burglars	_ (11) quickly started
searching through	every drawer in the ho	use trying to find mo	ney or valuable jewel	llery. I quietly left the
house through the	back door and went ove	r to a neighbour's hou	se from(12) I called the police.
They arrived in	(13) time and c	aught the two burglars	(14) actio	on. So, I have to admit
that everything end	ded well, apart	(15) the fact that I v	was scared to death. I	However, I don't think
I will ever be able to	o sleep deeply again.			

5.	READ THE TEXT FIRST. THEN FILL IN THE APPROPRIATE FORM / TENSE OF THE
	VERB IN BRACKETS IN THE ACTIVE OR PASSIVE VOICE. PAY ATTENTION TO THE
	WORD ORDER. DO NOT ADD ANY OTHER WORDS.

(22 x 2 points = 44 points)

Example: My family and I (0) <u>visited</u> (visit) Hawaii last summer.

The state of Hawaii is a chain of hundreds of islands in the Pacific Ocean, which (1)	
ormed by volcanic explosions that (2) (occur) in the Earth's earliest history.	There are
ight main islands, and the largest one, Hawaii, is also called the Big Island. This (3)	
keep) people from confusing the name of the island with the name of the whole state. The erupti	ons of five
ifferent volcanoes (4)(form) The Big Island. Kilauea, on the Big Island, (5)	
be) so far one of the most active volcanoes in the world.	
eahi, more commonly (6) (know) as Diamond Head, is a volcanic crater	located on
ne island of Oahu. Diamond Head is a popular spot for visitors to the nearby Waikiki beach, an	d the state
apital of Honolulu. It (7) (become) famous long before this location was f	eatured in
ne popular TV show, Lost. People (8) (watch) the show for years now and	they still
rish to visit the place in person. Molokini is an extinct volcanic crater located in the water near	the island
f Maui. The crater is an extremely popular spot for scuba divers because of the rare sea life and	coral that
re located only here. No one actually (9) (live) on the island, but many peop	le go there
y boat every day (10) (visit) it. One morning we (11) (try) to get the
oat for an hour but then it started raining so we decided to do it some other day. The following	g time we
(check) the weather forecast before we actually found the boat.	
unaluu is a famous beach because it actually has black sand. The sand formed from the volc	ano when
ava (13) (combine) with water and cooled. I loved it so much but I kn	new that I
(not, allow) to take it home. The sand is protected by the Hawaiian govern	nment, and
(remove) it from the island is against the law. But maybe they (16)	
change) the policy in the future when we come again. Kaihalulu is a beach famous for its beautifu	l red sand.
(17) (definitely, come back) here again to enjoy this beach. I (18)	
never, see) a beach like this before. I really liked it so much. Its sand is red from the	cliffs that
19) (overlook) it. Iron from the rock (20) (colour) the sai	nd a bright
ed. It is no surprise that Hawaii is one of the most popular holiday destinations on the plane	t. Tourists
21) (visit) this place for decades. My parents promised they (22)	
rake) us there again.	

6. COMPLETE THE SENTENCES SO AS TO GET THE SAME MEANING AS IN THE PREVIOUS SENTENCE. USE BETWEEN TWO AND FOUR WORDS:

 $(5 \times 1 \text{ point} = 5 \text{ points})$

Example:	I last went to school seven days ago. I <u>haven't been to school</u> for seven days.	(SAT POINT	o points,
	refer not to go to the birthday party to the birthday party.		
	ed the gym because he wants to keep fit. ed the gymkeep fit.		
•	le I left my wallet at home my wallet at home.		
•	ou took the money!', - Sam says to Becky taking the money.		
	dn't eat sweets anymore because he wanted to stay healthy. sweets because he wanted to stay healthy.		
7. writ	TE THE FOLLOWING SENTENCES IN THE PASSIVE VOICE:	(4 x 2 points =	= 8 points)
Example:	The price includes the tax. The tax is included in the price.		
1. People con	nsider Coco Taxis a trade mark of Cuba.		
2. Residents	often saw seagulls in the city last summer.		
3.Will they o	carry the dirty dishes away?		
4. Tourists n	nay take pictures of the castle.		

8. FINISH THE FOLLOWING SENTENCES USING INDIRECT SPEECH:

(4 x 2 points = 8 points)

Example: "Who do you want to invite to the party?" I want to know who he wants to invite to the party.	
1. "When did you last see George?"	
Amy wishes to know	
2. "I have been to Hawaii twice with my brother."	
David says	
3. "Does Stella know you are travelling on Monday?"	
Julie is asking Tom	
4. "Call me when you get home!"	
My mother always tells me	
	/8 points

Напомена: Ученици НЕ попуњавају ову страну!

Комисија:		
1		
2		
3		
Контролор:		
4		
Школа		
Место		
Презиме и име ученика		